
  
                                                                                                               

Snowsfields Primary School 
Kirby Grove, London, SE1 3TD 
020 7525 9065 
office@snowsfields.southwark.sch.uk 

 

 
 
 
 
 
12.6.20 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We hope you and your families are all well and keeping safe.  
 
Over the last two weeks we have welcomed back more children across our three schools and from Monday 
15th June we are ready to move to the next phase of our plan. Thank you all for your patience. 
 
Next week we will be opening more bubbles and have already been in contact with you if your child will be 
joining us back at school. If we have not spoken to you and confirmed that your child has a place, please do 
not just turn up.  
 
Robert Browning are hoping to open two further groups of no more than 11 children on Monday 22nd June. 
We will confirm this with those families next week.  
 
Snowsfields and Tower Bridge are now almost at capacity based on the space and staff available. We have 
managed to offer places to all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 who, at the time of asking, wanted 
to return to school. 
 
Following the guidance received from the Government this week we will not be bringing back children in 
Nursery, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4 or Year 5 unless they are in our priority group (Key worker or Vulnerable) 
before September. 
 
We continue to follow the strict guidance around social distancing, hand washing and cleaning as I have 
stated in previous letters. Thank you to all the families currently attending for your support in this. 
 
Here are just some other reminders: 
 
Please do not send your child to school if they are unwell.  
If they have a high temperature, loss of smell or taste or a new, continuous, dry cough, please let us know 
and book your child to be tested immediately. Other families in your child’s group will be notified that they 
need to stay at home until the test result is returned. If the test result is positive, the symptomatic child will 
need to stay at home for 7 days. The other children in the group will need to stay at home for 14 days. If 
the test result is negative, then the ill child should stay at home until they are well and the remaining 
children can return to school immediately. If your child is unwell at school we will contact you immediately 
to come and collect them and their siblings. They may then need to stay off school for 7 days. 
 
Fridays 

School will be closed every Friday afternoon to all children except those of key workers. This is to allow a 
deeper clean to take place. If you are not a key worker, you will need to pick your child up at 1pm 
 
Free School Meal Vouchers 
If you have been receiving the Free School Meal Vouchers because you are in receipt of certain benefits 
and your child returns to school, the vouchers will stop and your child will get a free lunch at school. 
 

Robert Browning Primary School 
King and Queen Street, London, SE17 1DQ 
020 7708 3456 
office@robertbrowning.southwark.sch.uk  
 

Tower Bridge Primary School 
Fair Street, London, SE1 2AE 
020 7407 2959 
office@towerbridge.southwark.sch.uk    
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Home Learning 
Teachers will continue to provide learning opportunities on all our online platforms, through Twitter and 
class Google pages and through the weekly home learning sheet that is emailed to you every Monday. 
 
Also please look at our weekly newsletter for lots of information to support you and your child, whether 
they are returning to school or continuing to learn at home. 
 
I will be in touch again next week with further information. 
 
Thank you all again for your continued support. 

 
Kind regards, 
 

 

 
 
Kate Wooder 
Executive Headteacher 
 
 


